
Rural Valley Borough Council Minutes 
May 9, 2016 

 
Meeting opened by President Will Spera with flag pledge.  
 
Present:  Randy Arduini, Tony Arduini, Louis Bartosiewicz, Kathy Fusaro, Frank Palilla, 
William Spera, Larry Walker, Lillian Bartosiewicz, Kevin Nelson, Jeff Shondelmyer, Josh 
Krizmanich  Absent:  Clifford Nichols 
 
Kathy Fusaro moved to accept the April 11, 2016 minutes.  Larry Walker seconded.  Minutes 
accepted. 
 
Randy Arduini moved to accept the Treasurer’s report.  Kathy Fusaro seconded.  Report 
accepted. 
 
Frank Palilla moved to pay the bills presented. Larry Walker seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Correspondence read: 
Tony Arduini moved to approve the implementation of a confidentiality agreement for Rural 
Valley Borough employees and elected officials.  Frank Palilla seconded.  Motion carried. 
 
Joe Weister asked to have a Borough official sign off on an insurance for festival.  Once his 
paper is received Borough will decide on signing or not.  
 
Randy Arduini moved to approve the closing of Main Street from the Presbyterian Church to 
Line Street from 10:30 a.m. till noon (or parade end) on Memorial Day, May 30, 2016.  Tony 
Arduini seconded.  Motion carried. 
Committees: 
Mayor: 
• Police report given. 
• Hearing for Saunders (old bank) lasted one hr. Then it was discontinued until May 23. 
• Discussion on need to update ordinances.  Frank Palilla moved to create a committee headed 

by the Mayor to review and update ordinances and to prepare a general ordinance for 
December 2016.  Kathy Fusaro seconded.  Motion carried. 

• Haven’t received a letter of release for Palmer by solicitor. 
 Water:   
• Water report given.  
Refuse: 
• Check with Anna Lasslo for delivery of flyers for clean-up day. 
• Landfill Committee of all three areas are in agreement to sell the landfill property.  Have 

DEP water testing and then put with local realtor. 
Streets: 
• Street sweeper is rented for week of May 16. 
• Mayor attended 2-day conference on dirt/gravel roads, making Borough eligible to apply for 

grants, hopefully for Schlemmer Road. 
• Andy Firment will have PennDot foreman look at brush at 85 and Water intersection. 
 
 



Parks: 
• Picnic tables in large pavilion have been painted by community helpers. 
Financial: 
Frank Palilla moved to renew the police professional policy with ESS.  Kathy Fusaro seconded.  
Motion carried. 
Frank Palilla suggested we notify interested insurance agencies to receive quotes. 
Other: 
Tony Arduini moved to permit Tammy’s Nest Day Care use the tennis courts for a one-day 
carnival this summer.  Larry Walker seconded.  Motion carried. 
Mosquito control issue was discussed.  Kevin is to call Cliff Nichols to get contact number. 
 
Items for work order: 
Install cameras at borough building. 
Install sink in pavilion kitchen at park. 
Check lights on dash of police car. 
 
Council went into Executive Session. 
  
Frank Palilla moved to adjourn.  Larry Walker seconded.  Meeting adjourned.  
 

Next Meeting:   
Monday, June 13, 2016, 6:30 p.m.  

 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
Lillian Bartosiewicz, Secretary 


